SECR2007-0377 File:06/9427

16 August 2007

Mr Scott Gregson
General Manager
Adjudication Branch
Australian Competition and Consumer Commission
GPO Box 3131
CANBERRA ACT 2601

Dear Mr Gregson

Thank you for your letter of 1 August 2007 concerning collective bargaining notifications CB00001 and CB00002 lodged by Queensland citrus growers.

Thank you for making this Department aware of the notifications and for providing us with a copy of the notifications and the supporting submission. We advise that we do not have any comments to make on the notifications or the supporting submission at this time.

I would be grateful if you could direct any future correspondence on this matter to Mr Andrew McDonald, Horticulture and Wine Branch, Food and Agriculture Division by email at: andrew.t.mcdonald@daff.gov.au

Yours sincerely

Ian Robinson General Manager

Horticulture and Wine Branch

Food and Agriculture Division